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Members present: Chris Maiorano, Sandy Henry, Pat Mustacaros, Barbara Knox, Shir,
Dot Cushman, Sue Walker, Jean Langley, Evie Hannigan

Attending: leanette Giglio, Barbara Allsopp

The Council on Aging met at the Town House on August 3, 2015 at 10:30 am with Chris
Maiorano presiding. The minutes of the last meeting were read and accepted.

Old Colony Elder Services — Pat Mustacaros reported OCES opening a facility on South Meadow
Road in Plymouth and one to open very soon on Allerton Street in Plymouth.

Senior Club — Dot Cushman reported the Upland Club Annual BBQ for seniors will be held
August 12 at 12:30 pm. Reservations can be made with Jean Langley.

Senior Aide — Jim Mustacaros reported that his clients are doing well and he has two new
clients.

Chris Maiorano reported that 30 people have signed up for the Charles Riverboat Cruise. A
motion was made and seconded to use the grant money of $250 be disbursed equally to pay for
the cruise for all those who wish to go. Motion passed.

The COA will pay $480 for the bus to transport us to Cambridge and back.

Applications for the Senior Workoff Program will be enclosed in the September issue of the
Newsletter. The application deadline is October 31. COA Board will hold interviews in
November; December interviews with COA Board and Department Heads. Work will begin in

January until September.

Volunteer drivers are needed to assist Senior Aide, Jim Mustacaros. Healthy Harvest delivery is
scheduled for sometime in August.

Dot Cushman began a discussion about having music on the Green. We will explore contacts
with Silver Lake Music Department.

Treasurer's Report: Town: $5,875.62; Handy: 54,928,

Respectfully submitted,

Evelyn Hannigan



